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IN ROME Fr.
Molinari look over a report on the
Kateri Cause.

McBride and Fr.

7 Causes Discussed At

Representatives of seven
causes already introduced or are
being formulated met for the first
time, June 29, at the invitation of
Rev. Charles McTague,
administrator of St. Peter Claver
Church, Montclair, N.J.

In calling the meeting Fr.
McTague said: “We want to discuss
each cause to see how we can best
cooperate to advance them.”

Two suggestions acted upon
were: 1) to compose a prayer to the
Lord asking for sainthood of the
seven Americans in line for
sainthood; and 2) to gather ideas
for an exhibit to be erected at the
bi-centennial celebration of the
founding of the country in 1976.

Father Molinari “Optimistic” Towards Cause

For the first time since Father
McBride succeeded Fr. Schlaerth as
vice postulator he met with Father
Paul Molinari, S.J., who handles all
Jesuit causes, in Rome to discuss
the Kateri cause.

Fr. Molinari appeared
“optimistic” over the status of
Kateri’s cause. He assured Fr.
McBride that the Holy Father is
well aware of what Americans want
and that efforts being made to

advance the cause are being

weighed by the Holy See.

The possibility of having a
painting or a statue of Ven. Kateri
somewhere in Rome was discussed.
Fr. Molinari thought it best to wait

for the Dbeatification or
canonization.
N.Y. State Bishops have

petitioned the Holy Father to grant
the beatification in 1976.

League Paper Retains “Lily of the Mohawks”

There will be no new title of
the League’s publication. “Lily of
the Mohawks” was fervently
re-endorsed by the majority of
votes sent in.

A Mohawk word inscribed on

the new Kateri tomb,
“Kaiatanoron,” meaning “A Lady
of Quality,” was the suggested new

heading.
From Del Rio, Texas, Lois
(Continued on page 7)

K

Meeting

A prayer was composed and
sent to the Newark Archdiocesan
Chancery for approval. The exhibit
would depict the contributions
which the seven saintly persons
have made to the American way of
life.

Fr. Francis J. Litz, C.SS.R.
... the chairman

The assembly was chaired by
Fr. Francis J. Litz, C.S.S.R., vice
postulator of the causes for Blessed
John Neumann and Mother
Katherine Drexel.

Fr. Sylvester Taggert, C.M.,
represented the Bl. Elizabeth Seton
cause, Rev. Msgr. Charles C.
Demjanovich, the Sister Miriam
Teresa cause, Fr. McTague and Mr.
Arthur Sheehan, the Pierre
Toussant cause. The Junipero Serra
cause was not represented but word
was received of interest in the
meeting. Fr. McBride, not present,
conferred earlier with Fr. McTague
about the meeting.



CHILD PROMOTED

I am writing to tell you of the favor
received through the Venerable
Kateri Tekakwitha. My nephew, a
first grade student, was not doing
good in school. He was not paying
attention to the teacher and in
general was getting failing grades. A
little old lady told me she had
sought the intercession of Kateri
when her grand-daughter was in the
same situation. This lady gave me a
prayer card of Kateri and I prayed
night in and night out for my
nephew. She heard my prayers
because he started to do better in
school and was promoted to the
second grade. Please accept this in
thanksgiving. - Chicago, Illinois.

ANOTHER HOUSE SOLD

Our little Kateri really did help us.
We finally sold our house. I was so
worried because my husband passed
away and I couldn’t handle that big
house myself. Now we have a small
apartment with reasonable rent. We
are so grateful. - Chicago, Illinois.

BIG AND SMALL ALIKE

I am confident Kateri has obtained
two big favors for me, and many
other smaller ones. I have
distributed a number of her leaflets
to my friends, who likewise have
great confidence in her intercession.
- New Haven, Kentucky.

BILLS PAID

Please accept this small token of
appreciation to further the cause of
Kateri. Due to a moratorium in our
area on construction we were left
with expensive equipment just
sitting in our garage, unable to be
used. Thanks to Ven. Kateri we
were able to sell them and pay
some of our bills. We have one
more piece to sell, so please pray
for us. - Colorado Springs, Colo.

IMPOSSIBLE UNDREAMED

My grand-mother told me of Kateri
and her wondrous works. Thru her
faith and encouragement I called on
Kateri for help in an almost
impossible situation. My life now
and those I love is beginning to
shine. - Tucson, Arizona.
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SUFFERING CEASED

We used the relic daily invoking the
aid of Kateri and Elaine died a
peaceful death in February and we
were grief-stricken but grateful that
the good Lord did not prolong her
trial any longer, so in that sense
Kateri did help wus obtain a
favorable answer to our prayers. We
still invoke Kateri’s assistance and
pray for her beatification and
canonization. - Dorchester, Mass.

PIPE LINE CONNECTED

I must return grateful thanks for
having been introduced to the Ven.
Kateri League. Since I signed up, 1
continue to say the prayers for her
beatification. I had difficulty in
getting a pipe line connected to my
house for a long time. But since I
had recourse to Ven. Kateri this
delay was immediately attended to.
- Trinidad, West Indies.

INSTANT WORK

In my last letter I wrote about my
daughter going for an interview for
a position. I didn’t have much time
so 1 prayed a ‘3-day novena to
Kateri to help intercede for my
request. My daughter heard about
this job on Sunday, called for an
interview on Monday, and had the
interview on Tuesday. It was about
3 PM on Tuesday afternoon and I
thought I would say an extra prayer
to Kateri. While saying the prayer,
the telephone rang. I knew it was in
regards to my daughter’s
application. It was. She was

FOR YOUR INTENTIONS |
~ NOVENA OF MASSES

OCTOBER 1 - 19, 1974

SEND IN YOUR PETITIONS.
USE INTENTION CARD.
SPECIAL ENVELOPE FOUND
IN THIS LILY.

accepted for the position, is now
working for three weeks and likes
the work very much. I just knew
Kateri would help. We must have
faith. - Covington, Kentucky.

HEALTH BETTERED

Am enclosing a check from a friend
of mine who was in bad health. I
said a novena for her health. The
results were better than she
anticipated. - New York, N.Y.

HOSPITAL BILL PAID

It has taken almost a year and a
half to get Medicare to
acknowledge a hospital claim for
my father-in-law. With the help of
Kateri, we just got word yesterday
that the hospital bill has been paid
in full. Kateri is my life-line and, so
far, has never failed me. - Chicago,
Hlinots.

CRAMPS SUBSIDE

I suffer very much with muscular
cramps in my legs and now they
started in my hands as well
especially at night. I promised if
Kateri would help me I would let
you know. I have had great relief.
Being 78 years old it was rather
hard so I am grateful for the help
through Kateri’s intercession.
Washington, D.C.

BREATHING EASED

The baby was very, very ill last
weekend, Father. We were about to
admit him in the hospital but the
doctor told us to give him one more
day home. I implored Kateri and
prayed all night to her to intercede.
The baby couldn’t breathe. I placed
her picture in his crib. He is very
much better. I promised this saintly
Indian Girl that I would spread the
knowledge of her goodness. - Dix
Hills, N.Y.

LILY OF THE MOHAWKS



Camp Fire Girls Spark May 5

National Event for Patroness

A rock as a stage, chirping and
singing birds in the background,
blossoming Spring flowers as the
setting - these formed the perfect
scene for Mary-Eunice’s monologue
on the life of Venerable Kateri at
the National Prayer Day held in
conjunction with the May Day
Celebration of the Camp Fire Girls
of the Washington Archdiocese,
May 5, at the Franciscan
Monastery.

Over 500 Camp Fire Girls and
their friends attended the
ceremonies honoring the Mother of
God under the chairmanship of
Mrs. Dolores Clay, chairman of the
Catholic Committee on Camp Fire
Girls, Washington Archdiocese.

In recognition of outstanding
service rendered in promoting the
Camp Fire Movement among
Catholic Youth and for her
presentation of Kateri’s life,
patroness of the Camp Fire Girls, a
special Certificate of Appreciation
was presented to Mary-Eunice by
Father Thomas Gude, archdiocesan
chaplain.

LILY OF THE MOHAWKS

In the absence of Most Rev.
William Baum, archbishop of
Washington, and Father Joseph
McBride, vice postulator, messages
were read from them by Mr. Joseph
Spagnola who with his wife,
Mary-Eunice, represented Father
McBride while in Rome.

Archbishop Baum expressed
regret at not being able to be
present because of a previous
engagement and promised support
to the Kateri cause. Fr. McBride
called for more prayer for Kateri’s
beatification and canonization.

While in the Washington area
Mary-Eunice performed for a group
of Protestants in the home of her
cousin, Gwenn Marchfield, and at
the cloistered Visitation Nuns in
Bethesda, Md.

Father John Brady,
archdiocesan Scout Program
Director, Father Horace McKenna
S.d., assistant pastor, St. Aloysius
Church, and Father Gude officiated
at the Solemn Benediction of the
Blessed Sacrament.

CAMP FIRE GIRLS Jeanne Rohan and
Aliza Rohan talked with Mary-Eunice
after her monologue sketch of the life of
Kateri during Camp Fire Girls May Day
Event of the Archdiocese of Washington.

Mrs. Dolores Clay
. . active Chairman
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Miss Adrienne Bouvier

Promoting the life story of
Kateri Tekakwitha in art, film, and
statuary has been a specialty of the
Bouvier Family for years. For her
skillful sculptoring of the Indian
Girl Miss Adrienne Bouvier, of
Brookline Mass., receives the Kateri
Tekakwitha Award this year.

Afflicted with severe asthma
after art school and high school
Miss Bouvier had to stay home and
her mother made sure she kept her
hands busy. At this time she
learned that Father John Wynne
S.J., first vice postulator of the
cause, wanted a statue of Kateri.
She then decided to produce one
herself.

Her first attempt was not
acceptable by Father Wynne. “Too
dramatic for a church,” he said. He
urged that she follow the Mother
Neale’s painting. Adrienne agreed.
Her work has been set in various
sizes and has sold all over the
country. At the present, efforts are
being made to reproduce it and
make it available again.

Fr. Wynne praised the statue,
stating ‘‘the simplicity and spiritual
yearnings for heavenly things strike
one as a characteristic of this
worthy statue of Kateri.”

Miss Sally Cerniglia

“To Sally Cerniglia, heart and
soul and good right arm and strong
wall of the Tekakwitha League for
many years with gratitude,
appreciation, and great respect.”
This note signed by Fr. Thomas
Coffey S.J., former vice postulator,
reflects the devotedness Miss
Cerniglia had and has for the Kateri
cause.

Sally recalls her days as
League secretary with Father John
Wynne S.J. and Father Coffey. “It
was an honor and a pleasure to
work and follow each step - the
Introduction - approval of her
virtues - the publishing of the
Decrees - the many favors obtained
by her devotees especially the
physical cures which were
followed-up, some of which were
sent for the Apostolic Process,”
Sally wrote as she accepted the
recognition of her dedication by
receiving the Lily of the Mohawks
Certificate of Grateful Recognition,
1974.

Moving the League Office to
Auriesville in 1961 was
heart-breaking but accepted as the
Will of God according to this award
recipient. Still very active in
distributing Kateri literature, Sally
works for the Catholic Medical
Mission Board in New York City.

Mohawks 1974.”

Kateri Tekakwitha Award

“Kateri Tekakwitha Award is presented to.....for generous,

fruitful, enduring dedication to the cause of the Lily of the

1974 Kateri Recog

Presentations,

Kateri costume designer, Mrs.
Florence Cunningham, of Fort
Monmouth, N.J., merits the
Certificate of Grateful Recognition.

“My interest in the cause of
Venerable Kateri,”” Florence
proudly asserts, “is fostered by my
life-long love of the Indian people
and I pray that they will very soon
have Kateri as their very own
saint.”

No opportunity to tell others
about Kateri ever escapes the busy

moments in Florence’s life. She
looks forward to giving slide
lectures on the Lily of the

Mohawks in the future since she has
had experience lecturing about Our
Lady of Beauraing.

Mrs. “C” reveals her artistic
taste for designing in the varied
costumes she has made for
Mary-Eunice. “When I make
costumes for Mary-Eunice,” she
says, “l pray to Kateri to give me
ideas of design. When I start to
make the costume I never know
what it will end up to be. I let
Kateri guide me.”

A member of the Catholic
Daughters of America, Florence
lives with husband Mickey and has
two grown children and three
grand-children.

Mrs. Florence Cunningham

LILY OF THE MOHAWKS



Hon Honors Seven
1 at Auriesville

From Detroit, Michigan, a
fervent devotee of Kateri, Mrs.
Mary Dearhouse, comes to receive
the Certificate of Grateful
Recognition.

Mary figures prominently in
the Detroit scene as an ardent
promater of the Kateri cause. Often
seen at exhibitions of Indian craft
for the American Indian
Association, Mrs. Dearhouse for
over ten years has been selling
articles made by the Indians which
reflect their age-old culture. Among
the pieces, Mary points out, is the
beaded picture of Venerable Kateri,
adding that a lot have been sold in
that time.

During May Mrs. Dearhouse
participated in the Indian Week at
Wayne State University. Such
occasions Mary seizes to spread the
Kateri story. She has invited Chet
Adams, Award Recipient 72, to
speak at her Indian meeting, and
later engaged him to deliver the
main talk at the annual banquet of
the Indian Club.

A Mohawk Indian herself,
Mary delights in being at Auriesville
in order to meet the other
Mohawks from St. Regis and
Caughnawaga. Her daughter attends
also.

Mrs. Mary Dearhouse
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Mrs. O. J. Renier

Forty years of fostering the
Kateri cause and of receiving many
favors from her seems short to Mrs.
O. J. Renier, of Duluth, Minn., who
accepts the Kateri Tekakwitha
Award 1974.

Prayers have brought many
answers. Mrs. Renier’s sister, Sister
Generosa, O.S.B., has twice been
brought back to good health. Ten
years ago she suffered a stroke
leaving her left side paralyzed. She
recovered completely. Last May
after severe knee surgery, her
walking was left unimpaired.

Top on Mrs. Renier’s list of
favors granted is her son’s safe
return after critical injuries afflicted
when his jeep struck a mine in the
Battle of the Bulge. Her father, 76
years old, incurred serious injuries
in an auto-train accident. At the age
of 87 he was as active as a young

man. ‘“‘Kateri has come to my aid
many times.”’, sums up her
experience.

During the World War she and
her husband purchased war bonds,
sending the money to various media
promoting the Kateri cause.

Her album contains news
articles and pictures of events and
people active in Kateri promotion.

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Scheuerman

This happy couple, Mr. and
Mrs. Ray Scheuerman, Pittsford,
N.Y., residents, show their
happiness upon hearing they are
Kateri Award recipients.

Here 1is their story:
“Vacationing in lower Hudson Bay
in Canada, we met Sister Catherine
Tekakwitha, full-blooded Cree
Indian, a teaching nun, who so
inspired us by her love of Kateri
that we wanted to send her some
photographs of the places where
her namesake, Venerable Kateri,
was born, baptized and died. Also,
the great devotion, kindliness and
piety of the peoplé involved in the
Kateri cause further inspired us.
Kateri herself, too, a person of
action on earth, is guiding us.”

Anne, an associate professor
of Phys Ed at Monroe Community
College, rewrote a Kateri slide
lecture by Father Wynne and
transposed lantern size pictures into
a modern 2 x 2 slide arrangement.
Husband Ray, a mechanical
engineer at Kodak, contributed his
technical knowledge to this project.

The Scheuermans are available
for lectures on Kateri.

A son in college and two teen
agers in Catholic high school with
Mom and Dad make up an active
family.

Lily of the Mohawks Certificate

“Lily of the Mohawks Certificate of Grateful Appreciation is
presented to.....for enduring loyal and loving effort for the cause
of Venerable Kateri Tekakwitha.”




IN A NUTSHELL OR TWO

Fr. Schultz’s column “At
Fonda” will not be run this issue.
He has already published an
excellent news piece called ‘““Kateri
Notes” with the up-to-the-minute
news about Fonda. For a copy
write: Fonda Tekakwitha Shrine,
Box 6, RD 1, Fonda, N. Y., 12068.

* X K X ¥ ¥

A Kateri promoter always
on-the-go is Anna Rose Balsamo of
Dayton, Ohio. She has sent out
over 100 Intro Pacs to friends and
relatives and frequently provides
suggestions on how to further the
cause. Keep up the great work!

* ¥ ¥ ¥ X ¥

Doctors involved in the case of
a Phoenix, Arizona,, boy reported
in the last LILY have submitted
their analyses of the Ilad’s
condition. Rome now has a rather
complete dossier on this cure. No
disposition has yet been made by
Rome.

¥ ¥ ¥ X ¥ X

Bro. Andrew Zemancik S.J.,
Chicago, Ill., celebrates his Golden
Jubilee as a Jesuit Brother this year.
He also enters the League’s
outstanding promoters of the cause
for he has helped every year in a
substantial way. Congratulations,
Brother, on these two accounts!

* ¥ ¥ X X ¥

Pause to tie a string around
your favorite tomahawk to remind

you to send in your intentions for
the Novena of Masses, Oct. 11 - 19.
You are asked to participate in this
Novena by attending Holy Mass and
saying the Kateri Prayer. Let there
be no prayer energy crisis!
* K X ¥ X ¥

During a pleasant meeting
with His Eminence, John Cardinal
Wright in Rome, Fr. McBride took
the opportunity of thanking him

CHOOSE A NUMBER

Last year we had a
coloring contest for the
Kiddies. This time here is a
fun game for all. Chocse a
number from 1 to 50. Write it
on a 3 x 5 card with your
name and address, send it to
the League Office. Ten
numbers have already been
picked. If you have a lucky
number, you’ll win a Kateri
Statue. Only one number may
be selected by a person.
Contest closes October 31,
1974.

for presenting the petition of the
New York State Bishops to the
Holy Father and of telling the
prelate how pleased the League was
in having him write the® Prefatory
Note to Fr. Weiser’s Life of Kateri.

¥ ¥ X ¥ ¥ ¥

“Chosen Arrow” is a three act

play with libretto and music on the
life of Ven. Kateri sent in by its
author, Sister Maria Dolores, of the
Sisters of the Holy Names, Los
Gatos, Cal. In several reviews it is
rated highly. It awaits a producer.
How wonderful if this was done in
connection with the bi-centennial
celebration of our country and the
300th Anniversary of Kateri’s
baptism in 1976! Wanted: a
producter and a financial backer.
* K K X X X

Mrs. Andrea Shaw, director of
the Old Amherst Colony Museum,
East Ambherst, N.Y., has offered the
facilities of the museum for the
forthcoming Kateri Workshop. She
also suggests that this event be
listed in the official bi-centennial
celebrations.

* ¥ X ¥ ¥ ¥

Now for the commercials. For
quick relief from wondering how to
help the Indians send for and take
in large doses: The Wind River
RENDEZVOUS, St. Stephens
Indian School, St. Stephen’s, Wy.,
82524; Red Cloud Country, Pine
Ridge, So. Dakota, 57770; and
LITTLE SIOUX, §St. Francis
Mission, St. Francis, So. Dakota,
57572. Each of these publications
carry a vignette about Indian life of
the past and a modern display of
educational efforts by self-sacrific-
ing religious and laymen.
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through the schools in your area.

Lily of the Mohawks
THE VENERABLE KATERI
TEKAKWITHA LEAGUE

PURPOSE OF THE LEAGUE:

life story of Kateri Tekakwitha by passing out her
holy cards and literature, by promoting her cause as a
project for your club, organization or society, or

To spread the

OBLIGATIONS: 1. Recite daily the prayer for the
beatification of Venerable Kateri. 2. Offer some work
for the intentions of the League Members.

1680

BENEFITS:

1. Each First Friday — a Mass is

offered for all League Members by a missionary priest
in the Caroline Islands. 2. Annually — a Novena of

Masses for League Members, October 11 to October

19. 3. Our publication LILY OF THE MOHAWKS is
sent to all members. 4. Daily remembrance in the

Mass of the Vice-Postulator. 5. A sharing in the
spiritual works and apostolic labors of over 5,000
League Members.

New membership cards are sent annually.

Address all communications to:

Office of Vice Postulator, 6969 Strickler Road, Clarence Center, New York 14032

LILY OF THE MOHAWKS



A BOOK REVIEW':

| »SAINTS Their Ptace in the
-;:vChurch by Paul Molinari, S.J.,
Sheed & Ward 1965 New

5 ’Is calleé a “Maker':of Samts n

**:the fmn thealogtcal teachmg;g}'gj
_for devotion to the Saints,
 based on the doctrine of the
Mystical Body of Christ and
:_. our incorporation into Chnst .

. The Saints are the

_preeminent members of the
_ Body of Christ. The Church in

Council was specifically

 concerned with the union
between the Pﬂgmn Church
’ ’d} the Church in heawen.f

, vcnmmentary on this question,
_ thereby giving the reader a
proper understanding of the

o Saints i in the Church.

Leagae Members chuid‘ ”
_ find this work most rewarding.

Book should be obtained at

local libraries. It is not for sale

by the League Office.
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St. Bonaventure Presents
Scholarship To Advance
Seneca Nation’s Ed Plans

St. Bonaventure University,
Allegany, N.Y., presented a
scholarship to the Seneca Indian
Education Foundation on Ven.
Kateri’s Feast Day, April 17. Miss
Carolyn Harris, a member of the
Foundation’s Board of Directors,
accepted the award.

Father Thomas Quinn,
O.F.M., in charge of the program,
invited Father McBride to speak on
the occasion. In his talk the Vice
Postulator- pointed out the
incredible lack of professional men
among the American Indians, citing
as an example that there is only one
Indian dentist in the country.

“What a great tribute to St.
Bonaventure’s,”” Father McBride
continued, “that it should take this
step in order to afford a Seneca an
opportunity to use his talents to
become a professional man!”’

Present "at the ceremony was
Shirley Vanatta, a Seneca Indian
confined to a wheel chair, who had
on display her paintings. One of
Ven. Kateri was given to Father
Quinn for his interest and concern
for the education of the Seneca
Nation.

Lily of the Mohawks
(Continued from page 1)

Danner wrote: “I like ‘Lily of the
Mohawks’ very much better than
that jaw-breaker which few could
know how to pronounce, much less
spell. May 1 suggest that the
jaw-breaker be used in some other
capacity. It is a nice idea, but for
publication - NO!”’

The Sisters of the Precious
Blood, Rome City, Ind.,
commented: ‘“We would plead with
you to keep the title ‘Lily of the
Mohawks’; the minute that title is
said everyone knows whom it refers
to. It is so expressive of Kateri’s life
and living. The substitute name
would be difficult to pronounce
and impossible to remember its
spelling.”

In favor of a change wrote
Mrs. Eldora Scott, Holcomb, N.Y.:
“Here’s three votes for the title
change to ‘Kaiatanoron.’ Inasmuch
as Kateri is Indian, it would make
sense to have an Indian name for
the publication.”

Fr. Henri Bechard S.J.

Fr. Bechard Canada’s
V. Postulator 25 Years

Father Henri Bechard S.J.,
vice postulator for the Kateri cause
in Canada, has been working
consistently for it for the past 25
years.

Soon after his appointment
Father began writing, editing, and
publishing a quarterly magazine
called “Kateri.” This publication
has now a world-wide English and
French circulation of 11,000 and
last June produced its 100th issue.

Three years. ago Father
Bechard launched a Prayer Pledge
Campaign and thus far 10,000
Kateri devotees have signed pledges
to recite a daily Hail Mary. The
Kaddish is suggested for Kateri’s
Jewish friends.

Close friends claim Father is
like the St. Lawrence River, which
keeps on flowing. Father Henri
won’t rest until the Vatican
recognizes Kateri as North
America’s native-born saint.

A NOVENA
OF M ASSES
FOR YOU
OCTOBER 44 - 49

Please send in

your intentions now.




PARDON, PLEASE - A year ago 1
should have mentioned a special
issue of the Amsterdam Evening
Recorder, Sept. 23, 1973. This is a
very complete history of Auriesville
and the events that have taken
place there since the arrival of the
missionaries in 1642. A copy may
be obtained from the Martyrs’
Shrine, Auriesville, N.Y., 12016.

SAD NEWS - Father Jacobs sent
word about the death of Henry
Phillips, 13, of St. Regis
Reservation, killed by an auto while
riding his bicycle. Henry was one of
the able dancers and a most
friendly lad who came to Indian
Weekend. Please pray for him and
his family.

BURNING ISSUE Candles
requested are lit in the chapel of St.
Ignatius Retreat House, not at the
Martyrs’ Shrine.

FOR REAL - The League makes no
formal appeal for funds nor does it
authorize anyone to solicit monies.
Free-will offerings sustain the work
of promoting the Kateri cause, the
more received the more extensively
are we able to spread the story of
the Indian Girl.

TOTAL LOVE - Mentioned in the
last LILY was the theme of the
Apostleship of Prayer for the Holy
Year, namely, Total Love Calls for

Kaleri Tehakwitha League

6969 STRICKLER ROAD

CLARENCE CENTER, NEW YORK 14032

Total Consecration. You probably
have noticed it on envelopes from
my office. Apostles of Prayer are
motivated to follow the AP Way of
Life out of love, the response to the
love shown by the transpierced
Heart of Christ. While thinking
about Kateri’s change of heart we
have an example of total giving of
oneself to the Lord. Think about it.

THE QUIET MAN - Who is he? A
full issue of the Franciscans’
ANTHONIAN tells about the
fervent Catholic gentlemen, Pierre
Toussant, whose cause is being
formulated and hopefully will be
introduced to the Sacred
Congregation soon. Write for a
copy: THE ANTHONIAN, St.
Anthony’s Guild, Box 2948,
Paterson, N.J. 07509.

NINE TIMES - Do send in your
intentions for the Novena of Masses
offered for you during Oct. 11 - 19.
This is an all-out pleading to the
Lord through Kateri’s intercession
for all you may petition. Intention
slip and envelope are enclosed.

NO NEWS DEPT. - Sorry, there’s
not a word about the Kateri
chaplet, about the statues, about
play production. I'll just have to try
harder to get some notes about
these for the next LILY.

OLD REFRAIN . Cost of medals

VENERABLE KATERI TEKAKWITHA

an ' s'atues have increased. If you
Fuve an order blank with
un-corrected prices, please expect
an alteration in charges when
placing an order. While other stocks
hold, prices will remain the same.
Cheers!

NO UPS, NO DOWNS - Total
membership is unchangeable,
hovering around 5800. Every year
sees the same number of new
members equaling that of
cancellations through death and
changes of address. Goal of 10,000
still is the League’s desire.

TWO NEW SKETCHES - Mary-
Eunice has composed two new
monologue character sketches, one
entitled “Our Lady of Guadalupe,”
the other on the ‘“Life of Blessed
John Neumann.” Other sketches
available from Mary Productions,
Belford, N.J., are: “Life of Kateri
Tekakwitha,” “‘Sr. Lucia’s Message”
(About Fatima), “Stone Rosary,”
“Mother of Bl. Maximilian Kolbe,”
and “‘St. Margaret Mary.”

HAIL TO GAIL - For the past year
very pretty Gail Roth has been
handling the secretarial side of the
League Office in a very responsible
fashion. dJust graduated from

college she has taken a new job
with a big Buffalo company. All
hail!
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